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Please pray for our Confirmandi who 
will have a “Day of Recollection” this 
coming Saturday, February 24th.  I am 
pleased to welcome Mrs. Paula Mattix-
Wand, Campus Minister/Theology 
Professor from Marquette Catholic 
High School in Alton.  Paula will be the 
facilitator for this special day.  Our 
Confirmandi will conclude their time by 
joining us for Mass at 4:00 PM.  Please 
pray for these 14 young men and 
women who prepare for Confirmation 
(April 14th at the 4:00 PM Mass). 
 

Thanks and an Admonition:  I am 
very grateful to our Men’s Booster Club 
for their generous donation of 
$3,000.00 to offset our parishioners’ 
Catholic Times unpaid subscriptions.  
The United States Bishops, as part of 
their teaching office, desire that all 
Catholic households receive their 
respective Catholic periodicals.  This is 
one means of keeping us all informed 
about our local diocese and the larger 
Catholic community.  If you haven’t 
paid your subscription, I ask you to 
consider doing so.  It’s less than the 
cost of eating a meal out and 
sometimes more filling!   
 

Opportunities for Lenten Prayer:  

Please consider joining us for the 
Stations of the Cross and Benediction at 
7:00 PM on the Fridays of Lent.  We 
will also have several priest-confessors 
present on the evening of Tuesday, 
March 6th for the Sacrament of 
Reconciliation.  On Thursday, March 
8th at 6:00 PM, we will have Mass with 
Communal Anointing of the Sick.  More 
information about this will follow as an 
insert as we get closer to that time.  Of 
course, coming to an extra daily Mass 
during Lent is always an option for 
spiritual growth. 
 

Lenten Penance:  The Church asks all 
the Faithful to observe these minimal 
Lenten acts of penance.  We are, of 
course, urged to engage more deeply in 
prayer and charitable works during the 
Lenten Season.  We are asked to: 
 

* Everyone 14 years of age or older is 
bound to abstain from meat on Ash 
Wednesday, all the Fridays of Lent and 
Good Friday. 
* Everyone 18 or older and under 59 
years of age is bound to fast on Ash 
Wednesday and Good Friday.  Only one 
full, meatless meal is allowed.  Two 
other meatless meals, sufficient to 
maintain strength, may be taken 

according to each one’s needs, but 
together they should not equal another 
full meal.  Eating between meals is not 
permitted.  When health or ability to 
work would be seriously affected, the 
law does not oblige.   
 

Catholics should not lightly excuse 
themselves from these prescribed 
minimal penitential practices. 
 

At the risk of being “politically 
incorrect”…I still found this 
humorous...A long line of men stood at 
one of Heaven’s gates waiting to be 
admitted.  There was a sign over the 
gate that read, “For men who thought 
they were dominated by their wives 
while on earth.”  The line extended as 
far as the eye could see.  At another of 
Heaven’s gates, only one man was 
standing.  Over this gate there was a 
sign that read, “For men who thought 
they were not dominated by their 
wives.”  St. Peter approached the lone 
man standing there and asked, “What 
are you doing here?”  The man replied, 
“I don’t really know.  My wife told me 
to stand here.” 
 

Thy Kingdom Come! 
Father Joseph 

To act justly… to love mercy… and walk humbly with your God.  (Micah 6:8) 

Parish Life 

Don’t Give Up Chocolate For Lent 
This year, do something different.  Join our parish for “Best 
Lent Ever”, a free email program from Dynamic Catholic that 
will help you have a life-changing Lent.  Each day, you’ll 
receive an email with inspirational videos, practical tips, and 
encouraging stories.  Sign up at  
DynamicCatholic.com/40Days. 

KC Fish Fries 
The Maryville Knights of Columbus Assembly 6625 is happy 
to announce we will once again host Fish Fries through all 
Lenten Fridays (except Good Friday).  The Fish Fries will run 
from 4:00 to 7:00 PM in the Parish Center starting February 
16th.  This year we will be offering both a cod fish or shrimp 
plate, which includes 2 sides, 2 hush puppies and a drink for 
$9.00.  We will also offer a sandwich plate and a child’s plate 
for $6.00.  Desserts will be offered by the MPH for Life group 
for a donation.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

Attention Parish Bakers 
The Knights of Columbus will sponsor a Friday Fish Fry 
during Lent.  We are in need of 5 people per week to donate 
2 baked goods each for the dessert table.  The slices of pies 
and cakes will be sold for $1.00, and all proceeds will go to 
MPH for Life.  Please bring the baked goods to the Parish 
Center after 3:00 PM on Friday.  There will be sign-up sheets 
in the main vestibule of Church for those interested in 
helping.  If you have any questions, call Diane Hartman at 
344-9193. 

Parish Stewards’ Appreciation Brunch 
In appreciation for your service this past year to the parish, 
you and your family are invited to a brunch on Sunday, 
March 4th at 11:45 AM at the St. John Neumann School’s 
Quilligan Center.  Anyone who has taken on a responsibility 
in the parish—from altar servers to working at the parish 
picnic—is invited for the buffet brunch.  Celebrate with 
other parishioners the pride you have for your parish.  Please 
contact the Parish Office (secretary@mph.dio.org or  
344-6464) for reservations by the morning of Monday, 
February 26th.   
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Liturgical Life 
 

Mass Intentions 
 

Saturday, February 17th - Vigil of the First Sunday of 
            Lent 
 4:00 PM Intentions of Matthew Roeck 
 
Sunday, February 18th - First Sunday of Lent 
 8:00 AM Parish Family 
 

 10:30 AM †Hultz Family 
  †Norman Layton 
 
Monday, February 19th - Lenten Weekday (I) 
 8:00 AM Word and Communion Service 
 
Tuesday, February 20th - Lenten Weekday (I) 
 8:00 AM †Pauline Scarborough 
 
Wednesday, February 21st - St. Peter Damian,  
                bishop and doctor 
 8:00 AM †Bill Holten 
 
Thursday, February 22nd - The Chair of  
              St. Peter the Apostle 
 8:00 AM †Michael Sinclair 
 
Friday, February 23rd - St. Polycarp, bishop and martyr 
 8:00 AM †Albert and Esther Demster 
 
Saturday, February 24th - Vigil of the Second Sunday  
            of Lent 
 4:00 PM †Roy and Venada Brown 
 
Sunday, February 25th  - Second Sunday of Lent 
 8:00 AM †Lawrence and Mary Koster 
 

 10:30 AM Parish Family 

 

Liturgical Ministries 
4:00 PM - Saturday, February 24th 
Deacon Mike preaching 
Lector  Steve Blair 

Ministers Denise Bone; Judi Joergensen; Sharrie LaCroix; 
  Jerry & Pam Lauber; Deacon Mike Melton; 
  Theresa Rendleman 
 Servers Charlie & MaryLorraine Hentz; Michael LaZella 

 Ushers Bob Burgelin; George Lacy; 
  Steve Rendleman; Joe Semanisin 
 Music Denise Guetterman & Teresa Barz 
 Greeters NEED VOLUNTEERS 
 

8:00 AM - Sunday, February 25th 
Deacon Mike preaching 
 Lector  Pat Hite 
Ministers Ben Atterberry; Marilynn Kramer;  
  Jim McKenna; Tom McGranahan;  
  Pete Palumbo; Kathy & Nick Parker 

 Servers Daniel & Jacob Jones; Justin Wenos 

 Ushers Dwayne Kelly; Mike Ohanian;  
  Michael Pellegrin; Rich Reiniger 

 Music Denise Guetterman & Peggy Palmer 
 Greeters Eric & MaryLou Wobbe 
 

10:30 AM - Sunday, February 25th 
Deacon Mike preaching 
 Lector  Julie Burchett 
Ministers Ray Ax; Terese Benvenuto; Sheldon Carlson; 
  Judy Cruz; Sarah Dotzert;  
  Deacon Mike Melton; Gloria Wood 
Children’s Liturgy  Clint & Karen Conness 

 Servers Garrett & Madison Harbison; Marissa Thomas  

 Ushers Jim Gass; Dave Klarich; Mark Miller;  
  Don Viviano 

 Music Denise G.; Holly Burchett; Abby Dickey 
Greeters  NEED VOLUNTEERS 

Servers for Stations 
 

Friday, February 16th at 7:00 PM 
Charlie & MaryLorraine Hentz, Isabel Tieman 

 

Friday, February 23rd at 7:00 PM 
Madeline Heinle; Ethan Diskin; Jocelyn Garcia 

Sacramental Celebrations in Our Parish 
The reception of the Church’s sacraments presumes that parents and/or individuals live out their Faith according to the 
Precepts of the Church:  be registered members of our parish; faithful, weekly participation at weekend Mass and Holy Days of 
Obligation; reception of the sacraments of Reconciliation and Holy Eucharist; stewardship of one’s time, talent and treasure. 
Baptism:  Parents who have not attended one of our Baptismal Preparation Sessions are required to do so by Canon Law.  It is 
only necessary to attend once.  Registration for the prep session and scheduling of the Baptism may be done through our 
parish secretary.  Baptism may be administered by either our Pastor or Deacon. 
First Reconciliation, First Holy Communion and Confirmation:  Sacramental Preparation is accomplished either through 
PSR classes (Parish School of Religion) for public school students or parochial school classes.  Please watch the weekly parish 
bulletin and website for details each year.  Prospective Confirmation Candidates (Confirmandi) and parents are notified by 
letter each June.  Confirmation is now offered to eighth-grade students. 
Marriage:  Contact the parish at least one year before you would like to be married.  Meet with the Pastor or Deacon several 
times prior to your wedding.  Our Parish Policy & Guidelines for Marriage will be discussed at your first meeting.  Complete the 
diocesan requirements for marriage preparation.  Marriage may be witnessed by either our Pastor or Deacon.   

Ministry to the Sick and Homebound 
Holy Communion is taken to the sick and elderly on a 
regular basis.  We ask the families of these people to notify 
the parish office when illness or infirmity impedes a person 
from coming to church for a period of time. 
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Pray for the Sick 
 

Stefanie Clark 
Thomas Mueller 

Millie Belobraydic 
Dorothy Shea 

Bill Clover 
Bev Busch 

David Wentzel 
Mary Ann Koziacki 

Genesis Burkley 
Erin Ax 

Matthew Ax 
Christopher Ax 

Brian Boston 
Bill Tiddy 

Raymond Mager 
Julie Wyatt 

Linda Sanford 
Judi Schutzenhofer 

Virginia Craig 
Matt Bocantin 

Vi Bicanic 
Bob Hultz 

Teresa Meaux 
Shirley Fish 
Linda Nolan 

Charlie Travers 
Kathy Noeth 

Quintin Byrne 
 

If you would like someone who is sick 
included in our prayer list or if your 
family member or friend may be taken 
off the above list, please call the 
Parish Office. 
 

Due to the large number of requests 
to be placed on the prayer list, names 
will be left on the list for one month 
and then removed, unless we receive a 
call to leave the name on.  All requests 
should be called in to the parish office 
at 344-6464. 

 

Please pray for the following 

men and women who are 

serving in our armed forces. 
 

Cyrus Bartony, U. S. Air Force 
SSgt. Ian Basile, USMC 

Steven Blair, Jr., U. S. Navy 
Gary Clark, U. S. Navy 

Jacob Cornell, U. S. Navy 
A1C Brittany Ford, U. S. Air Force 
Sgt. Summer Foster, U. S. Army 

Andrew Fremont, USMC 
SSgt. Eric Hartman, U. S. Air Force 

Ryan Hislop, USMC 
Kevin Hunsinger, USMC 

Randy Johnson, U. S. Army 
Airman Daniel Jones, Air Nat’l Guard 

Mark Kimball, U. S. Air Force 
Angus McCallum, U. S. Navy 
Joseph McCallum, U. S. Navy 

2nd Lt. Todd Mersinger, U. S. Army 
Ryan Patrick O’Neill, U. S. Army 

Chris Nagel, U. S. Navy 
James Nicoloff, U. S. Air Force 

D. W. Phillips, U. S. Army 
Sgt. Patrick Rudicill, U. S. Army 
Robert Rutledge, U. S. Air Force 

Lee Thomas, U. S. Air Force 
Daniel Toth, U. S. Navy 

Matthew Waligorski, USAF 
Skyler Wickiser, USMC 

John Woycke, U. S. Navy 
Christopher Youngman, U.S. Air Force 
 
“Lord, hold our troops in your loving 
hands.  Protect them as they protect 
us.  Bless them and their families for 
the selfless acts they perform for us in 
our time of need.  I ask this in the 
name of Jesus, Our Lord and Savior.  
Amen.” 

Let us pray... 

 

Pray for our Diocesan Priests 
 

Please join in praying for the priests who 
serve our diocese.  There is a priest 
assigned to each day with the year of his 
ordination in parentheses.  We priests rely 
on your prayers and encouragement; thank 
you for your faithfulness! 
 

Fr. Joseph 
 

Sunday, February 18th                  
Rev. Larry Anschutz (1982) 

 
Monday, February 19th 

Very Rev. Jeffery Grant (1982) 
 

Tuesday, February 20th 
Rev. Gerald Bunse (1983) 

 
Wednesday, February 21st 
Rev. Kevin Laughery (1983) 

 
Thursday, February 22nd 

Very Rev. Joseph Molloy (1983) 
 

Friday, February 23rd 
Rev. Richard Weltin (1983) 

 
Saturday, February 24th 
Rev. Robert Jallas (1984) 

 
In charity, we pray for the repose of the souls of 

Daniel Walker of our parish; Jean Hinkel, mother 

of Churck Hinkel; and James Dickey, father of Tom 

Dickey.  May their soul and the souls of all the 

Faithful Departed, through the mercy of God, rest in 

peace and rise in glory! 

 

Love the Rosary? 

Volunteers who love the Rosary are needed to lead 

the Rosary before the Saturday evening Mass.  For 

more information on how to sign up for this 

important ministry at Mother of Perpetual Help, 

please contact Carol Mechler at 618-920-7227 or 

carol.mechler@att.net. 
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THE SPONSOR OF THE WEEK  
 

 
Barry Wilson Funeral Home 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This bulletin is an integral part of our parish.  It comes to 
us cost free because of those generous people who 
advertise on the business page on the back.  Please show 
your support by patronizing these businesses.   

Parish Life 

The Troy Knights of Columbus host their 
annual Trivia Night at St. John Neumann 
on March 3rd.  Doors open at 6:00 PM.  
Trivia contest begins at 7:00 PM.  The cost 
is $120 per table with a limit of 8 players to 
a table.  All proceeds benefit SJN 

scholarships and various charitable organizations.  Bring 
your own food, snacks, and beverages.  Call to reserve your 
table:  Norm Broska 618-667-2115 or Bill Bulva 618-667-2768. 
 

Our Drama Club will present three showings of “Annie Jr.” 
April 13th to 15th.  Tickets will be available soon. 

This Week in Our Parish 
Sunday, February 18th 
  No PSR 
 9:00 AM Confirmation Prep (Center) 

Monday, February 19th 
 7:00 PM Ushers & Greeters Training (Center) 

Tuesday, February 20th 
  No Confessions 
 6:30 PM Bible Study (Center) 
 7:00 PM Schoenstatt (Office) 

Wednesday, February 21st 
 9:00 AM Quilters (Center) 
 6:45 PM RCIA (Church) 
 7:00 PM MPH for Life (Center) 

Thursday, February 22nd 
 6:30 PM Gentle Pietra Fitness (Center) 
 7:00 PM Adult Choir (Church) 
 7:30 PM Next Level Pietra Fitness (Center) 

Friday, February 23rd 
 9:00 AM Gentle Pietra Fitness (Center) 
 4:00 PM KC Fish Fry (Center) 
 7:00 PM Stations of the Cross (Church) 

Saturday, February 24th 
 8:00 AM Confirmation Retreat (Center) 
 9:00 AM MPH for Life at Hope Clinic 
 2:30 PM Confessions (Church) 

Sunday, February 25th 
 9:00 AM PSR (St. John Neumann) 

Interested 8th graders can 
come for fun, games, and 
pizza at “Griffin Nights”.  It 
is a great way to meet our 

teachers and current students.  The next Griffin Night is 
March 6th from 6:30 to 8:00 PM at FMCHS.  On March 6th 
from 6:30 to 8:00 PM, we will also host a Parent Meet-and-
Greet for incoming and prospective 8th grade parents in our 
Griffins Nest at the school.  Meet some of our faculty, staff, 
and administration as well as some of our current families. 

Ushers and Greeters Training Meeting 
We invite all current ushers and greeters, along with 
parishioners who would be interested in becoming a 
member of one of these ministries, to attend an ushers and 
greeters training meeting this Monday, February 19th at 7:00 
PM in the Parish Center.  These ministries are a good way to 
fulfill your St. John Neumann subsidy requirements. 

Diocesan Survey 
The Diocese of Springfield in Illinois has created initial plans 
to build a continuing care retirement community in Glen 
Carbon.  The retirement village will provide quality, market-
rate senior housing with a Catholic expression to people of 
all faiths.  The Diocese owns 52 acres at the proposed 
location next to Father McGivney High School.  Market 
studies and focus groups have been completed and confirm 
the viability of this project.  Before moving forward with 
these plans, the Diocese is conducting a feasibility study to 
gain the input and opinions of the clergy and parishioners.  
Please go to www.dio.org/development and click on “Alton 
Deanery E-survey” to begin the five-minute survey.  
Responses will be collected through Monday, February 19th.  
If you have already completed a personal interview with a 
CCS representative, please do not submit an e-survey. 

Rice Bowls 
Rice Bowls are available at all entrances of the church.  This 
is a great way to pray, fast, and give as a family this Lenten 
Season. 

Marquette Dinner Auction 
Join the Marquette Catholic High School Explorers Club for a 
fun evening at the Annual  Dinner Auction-”Lights! Camera! 
Auction!”  It will be held on Saturday, March 24th at Lewis & 
Clark Commons at 5:00 PM.  For more information, visit 
www.marquettecatholic.org/auction. 
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Stewardship 

Parish Contributions to  
St. John Neumann School 

hǳǘ ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŜƴǾŜƭƻǇŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŦƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘΩǎ ǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ǘƻ 
date that supports our children at St. John Neumann School:   
 

                          July 2017 - CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нлму ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧ $127,216.32  

 

Annual Catholic Services Appeal 
 

2017-2018 ACSA Assessment .......................................................... $73,546.00 
Pledged as of January 31, 2018 ....................................................... $52,830.96 
Paid as of January 31, 2018 ............................................................. $49,120.96 
# of families who have pledged .................................................................. 204        

Community News 

 

Heavenly Dusters  
February 18-24: Team 1 

Amanda Dotzert, Team Leader 
 

February 25-March 3: Team 2 
Damon & Michelle Harbison, 

Team Leaders 

 

Collection Monitors 
February 25 

 

Pat Niedringhaus (L) 
Bill Niedringhaus 

Bruce Hawkins 
Ruth Hawkins 

Discovery Sunday:  The next session of Maryville 
tŀǊƪǎ ŀƴŘ wŜŎΩǎ ά5ƛǎŎƻǾŜǊȅ {ǳƴŘŀȅέ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ¢h5!¸Σ 
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ муǘƘ ƻƴ άtǊǳƴƛƴƎ 5ƻΩǎ ŀƴŘ 5ƻƴΩǘǎέΦ  ¢ƘŜ  
ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ƻƴ CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ нрǘƘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻƴ ά/ƻŀƭ aƛƴƛƴƎ ƛƴ 
aŀŘƛǎƻƴ /ƻǳƴǘȅέΦ  ¢ƘŜ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ŀǘ 
Maryville Community Center, 500 East Division 
from 1 to 3 PM.  The sessions are free and open to 
the public.  Pre-registration is requested but not 
required.  Call 618-304-4488 for more information. 
 

Lenten Speaker Series:  St. Jerome Parish in Troy 
will have a free Lenten Speaker Series for the six 
Thursdays of Lent.  The next session is February 
22nd at 6:45 PM at St. James in St. Jacob.  Fr. Kevin 
[ŀǳƎƘŜǊȅ ǿƛƭƭ ǎƘŀǊŜ ά²Ƙŀǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴǎ ǘƻ ŀ ŘǊŜŀƳ 
ŘŜŦŜǊǊŜŘΚέ  tƭŜŀǎŜ w{±t ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΥ 
www.StJeromeParish.org. 
 

Intentional Discipleship & Stewardship:  Come 
ƘŜŀǊ ŀōƻǳǘ άLƴǘŜƴǘƛƻƴŀƭ 5ƛǎŎƛǇƭŜǎƘƛǇ ŀƴŘ 
{ǘŜǿŀǊŘǎƘƛǇ ŀǎ ŀ ²ŀȅ ƻŦ [ƛŦŜέΦ  /ƻǊŜ ¢ŜŀƳ 
Facilitators from our diocese will guide us through 
this discussion.  It will be held on February 25th 
ŦǊƻƳ мΥлл ǘƻ оΥол ta ŀǘ {ǘΦ aƛŎƘŀŜƭΩǎ tŀǊƛǎƘ ƛƴ 
Staunton.  Refreshments will be served, so please 
RSVP by February 20th to Betsy Hemann at 618-
402-2954 or eh1025@frontiernet.net. 
 

/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ aŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΥ  ¢ƘŜ /ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ aŜƴΩǎ 
Prayer Breakfast will be held on March 3rd.  It will 
begin with Mass at 8 AM at St. Paul Catholic 
Church in Highland.  Breakfast and speakers will 
follow at the Highland Council 1580 Knights of 
Columbus Hall.  Cost is $16 per person.  For more 
information, call 618-654-9049 or go to 
Prayerbreakfast2018@gmail.com. 
 

/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘΥ  {ǘΦ aŀǊȅΩǎ ƛƴ 
Edwardsville will host the annual Catholic 
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƻƴ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ млǘƘ 
beginning with 8 AM Mass celebrated by Father 
Dan Bergbower.  A catered breakfast and a talk by 
Patty Schneier will follow.  Tickets are $15 per 
person with pre-registration required.  For more 
information, call Mary at 618-288-3091 or Melinda 
at 618-659-0548. 
 

tǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΥ  SS. Peter & Paul Parish 
ƛƴ /ƻƭƭƛƴǎǾƛƭƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘǿƻ tǊƻǘŜŎǘƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ 
Children classes in March:  Tuesday, March 13th at 
6:30 PM in Morris Hall and Saturday, March 17th 
at 8:30 AM in Morris Hall.  Please call the SSPP 
Parish Office at 345-4343 to RSVP. 
 

Executive Director Needed:  A Beacon of Light 
Pregnancy Help Center is seeking an Executive 
Director.  Call Judi Schutzenhofer at 618-593-3622 
or 618-344-2591 for more information. 

 

Your Stewardship Gifts to Your Parish 
July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 

 
²ŜŜƪƭȅ .ǳŘƎŜǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ ϷмлΣрулΦлл 
/ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ όCŜōǊǳŀǊȅ млκммύ ΦΦ ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΦΦ ΦΦΦΦ ΧΦ $7,406.41 
Deficit for weekΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΦΧΧΦΧ ΧΧΧΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ ($3,173.59) 
 
Year-to-5ŀǘŜ .ǳŘƎŜǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧϷопфΣмплΦлл 
Year-to-5ŀǘŜ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘŜŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ$335,103.83 
Deficit for year to dateΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ ΧΦ ($14,036.17) 
 
{ǳƴŘŀȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴϝΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ ΧΧΦΦϷтΣплсΦпм 
{ŎƘƻƻƭ {ǳǇǇƻǊǘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ ΧΧΦϷмслΦлл 
IŀƛǘƛΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦϷммоΦлл 
.ǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ CǳƴŘ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΧΧϷурфΦлл 
!/{!ΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΧΧΦΦΦΦ ϷмфпΦлл 
/ŀǊƛǘŀǎ CǳƴŘΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷмууΦлл 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ ¢ƛƳŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦϷсрΦлл 
/ŀǘƘƻƭƛŎ /ƘŀǊƛǘƛŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦϷплΦлл 
/ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ /ŜƴǘǊŀƭ ϧ 9ŀǎǘŜǊƴ 9ǳǊƻǇŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦϷосΦлл 
/ŀƭǾŀǊȅ /ŜƳŜǘŜǊȅΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦϷофΦлл 
/ƘŀǇŜƭΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦΦϷмтΦлл 
/ŀƴŘƭŜǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦϷмопΦпр              
 
*included in collection total for week 
 

Thank you for your gift! 



First Sunday of Lent  February 18, 2018 

New Parishioners 
Welcome to MPH Parish!  Please register as soon as possible 

by calling or stopping at the parish office during office hours.  

If your contact information changes or if you move from the 

parish, a call to the office (618-344-6464) would be 

appreciated. 

To report allegations of sexual abuse of a minor by clergy-
even if it is in the past-individuals are encouraged to call the 
Diocesan Child Abuse Reporting and Investigation number 
(217-321-1155).  Individuals may also contact the Illinois 
Department of Children and Family Services Child Abuse 
Hotline at 1-800-25-ABUSE or contact your local police 
authority. 

 
Social Commission 

{ǘΦ !ƴƴŜΩǎ !ƭǘŀǊ {ƻŎƛŜǘȅ Maureen Schreiber 346-7710 
aŜƴΩǎ /ƭǳō Jim Gass 667-2475 
Quilters Mary Ann Carril 345-7031 
Knights of Columbus Bill Ray 593-5046 
Picnic Chairpersons Amanda Dotzert 830-9013 
 Toni Barz 288-2517 
Haiti Liaison Alex LaZella 623-0094 

 
Catholic Education Commission 

St. John Neumann School Board 
 Michael Diak 581-5760 
 Ashley Martinez 223-8114 
 Angie Ronzo 346-2266 
 Marissa Giuffre 217-556-0347 
Father McGivney Catholic 
  High School Board Bill Cefaratti 667-3227 
Catholic Bible School Erin Harris 520-9767
 Becki LaZella 960-9555 
Director of Faith Formation Deacon Mike 803-0175 
Volunteer Coordinator for 
  St. John Neumann Cheryl Hurshman 314-232-1166 

 
Parish Youth Commission 

Cub Scouts  
Girl Scouts  
Holy Childhood Association Amanda Dotzert 830-9013 

 
Parish Administration Commission 

Finance Council Steve Blair 346-0882 
Buildings & Grounds Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
Parish Web Page  
Heavenly Dusters Mary Ann Corradini 344-6166 
Collection Counters Debbie Burgelin 406-8204 
 and Nick Parker 567-6490 

 
Maintenance Steve McLean 789-7576 

Mother of Perpetual Help Commissions 

hǳǊ ǇŀǊƛǎƘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΩǎ Ƴƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƛǎ ǘƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ ŀƴ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀƭƭ ǇŀǊƛǎƘƛƻƴŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜ ŀ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘŀƴŘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘ it 
ordinarily means to be Catholic.  Being Catholic means:  having a Sacramental Life, praying daily and growing in knowledge of God, 
understanding and living out Catholic moral teaching, practicing the virtues received at Baptism and Confirmation, and doing corporal 
and spiritual works of mercy.  The following organizations afford any parishioner resources toward concretely experiencing and 
maturing in the ordinary way of being Catholic. 

Worship Commission 
EM & Lector Training Judy Unger 288-5381 
Server Training Bill Cefaratti  667-3227 
 Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
Scheduling Gloria Wood 288-5002 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ [ƛǘǳǊƎȅ ƻŦ  
the Word Eloise Baran 288-5340 
Adult Choir Denise Guetterman 623-9863 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘƻƛǊ Denise Guetterman 623-9863 
Sacristans Parish Office 344-6464 
Hospitality Greeters Walt and Kelly Jones 920-0219 
Ushers Don Viviano 781-3996 
Baptismal Preparation Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
RCIA Deacon Mike Melton 803-0175 
 

Community Outreach Commission 
Hospital EM Coordinator Terese Benvenuto 314-852-0677 
Homebound and Nursing 
  Home EM Coordinator Jerry Lauber 344-9151  
Maryville Community 
  Outreach Liaison Carol Zarzecki 346-0677 
Hospitality Sunday Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Faith in Action Sandra Thomas 344-3893 
 

Spiritual Life Commission 
24-Hour Adoration 
  Midnight to 6AM  
  6AM to Noon Wilma Pidgeon 344-5390 
  Noon to 6PM Linda LaZella 343-9610 
  6PM to Midnight Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
AVI Family Chris Poddig 288-5847 
CYJOY Nancy Douglas 789-7719 
Rosary and Novenas Carol Mechler 920-7227 
Schoenstatt Study Group Carol Mechler 920-7227 
Schoenstatt Pilgrim Mother Carol Mecher 920-7227 
Cursillo Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
Spiritual Mentors Pam and Jerry Lauber 344-9151 
 

Pastoral Council 
President Steve Rendleman 978-6388 
Secretary Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Social Mary Ann Corradini  344-6166 
Community Outreach Michele Phillips 345-3570 
Parish Administration Steve Rendleman 978-6388 
Worship Judy Unger 288-5381 
Catholic Education Chuck Hinkel 344-3364 
Spiritual Life Luke Eggering 314-412-0398 


